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It’s time for a Christmas special with the annual Christmas
Surprise tag team match. In other words, there will be two
captains (the Briscoes in this case) and they will draw four
names to make a random ten man tag. That’s better than having
some random singles matches to fill in time until we get to
the Final Battle fallout. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

It’s time to pick some names, so Jay Briscoe picks….well we’ll
find out later.

Eric Martin and Ken Dixon are rookies from the ROH Dojo and
while they don’t have a ton of experience. Martin likes to
take it to people but seems a bit low key. Dixon on the other
hand is a bit of a good old boy who likes the idea of getting
paid for something that would usually get you arrested.

Dante Caballero and Joe Keys are from the MCW Training Center
and they know Dixon from training. They started wrestling
together but found out that they were in over their head.
Jonathan Gresham helped them take away everything else and get
back to basics. Tonight they’re here to prove that they
belong.

Dante Caballero/Joe Keys vs. Eric Martin/Ken Dixon

They’re all in the basic black trunks because Ring of Honor
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REALLY wants to be New Japan. Caballero and Dixon go to the mat
to start with Caballero getting two off a hammerlock into a
crucifix. Martin comes in and it’s some double teaming to put
Caballero in trouble in the corner. A quick escape allows the
tag to Keys, who is dropkicked down in a hurry. Dixon
shoulders Keys down for two and a hard whip into the corner
sends us to a break. Back with Dixon coming in again and
letting Keys make the tag.

Keys slams Martin down and dives over for the tag to Caballero
to start the comeback. The Crossface is broken up by Dixon,
who snaps off a powerslam for two on Caballero. The hot tag
brings Keys back in and a tilt-a-whirl backbreaker hits Dixon.
There’s a Swan Dive to Dixon as well but it bangs Keys up at
the same time. He’s fine enough to grab a half crab, which is
broken up in a hurry too. Caballero comes back in with a spear
though and a half crab makes Dixon tap at 12:14.

Rating: C. The match was your standard run of the mill low
level tag match, but can we please drop the “we’ve stripped
them of their identities deal?” I know it’s what New Japan
does and ROH loves itself some New Japan, but these people
have a history and Caballero was already in the Top Prospect
Tournament with his full deal. It’s ok to do something of your
own instead of copying someone else. Stop overthinking it.

Mark Briscoe doesn’t like that his older brother got first
pick of the presents but he seems happy with his choices too.

Brian Johnson joins commentary and has Team Bozo shirts for
Ian and Caprice.

Team Mark vs. Team Jay

Team Mark: Mark Briscoe, Beer City Bruiser, Dak Draper, Tracy
Williams, Dalton Castle

Team Jay: Jay Briscoe, Flip Gordon, Brawler Milonas, John
Walters, PCO



In a nice bonus, each wrestler’s stats are replaced with their
Christmas wish list. I can always appreciate little touches
like that as they show some thinking and effort. Walters and
Williams go technical (stunning indeed) to start with Williams
snapping off an armdrag for a standoff. Draper comes in and
gets dropkicked by Gordon, who grabs a choke for a bonus.
Milonas comes in and gets to face…..the Bruiser, as the
Colossal Jostle is on. Bruiser gets knocked down but misses
the legdrop, setting up the stereo crossbodies.

Castle, in a turtleneck, comes in to face PCO and I want these
two in a buddy cop comedy. PCO doesn’t like being sent into
the buckle as commentary brags about Jim Cornette’s
endorsement. We take a break and come back with a fired up PCO
saying bring it on. Castle thinks about it but hands it off to
Mark instead. Jay comes in as well and it’s time to run the
ropes. That doesn’t suit them though and the slugout is on,
drawing in everyone else for more of the same.

Flip hits a big springboard flip dive onto Bruiser, followed
by PCO diving onto just about everyone. Back in and Jay
uppercuts Mark, followed by Walters getting two off an elbow
to the face. PCO comes in to whip Mark into the corner but
Mark elbows Walters down and hands it off to Bruiser as we
take another break. Back again with Mark chopping at Walters
as commentary wonders about a Briscoe Family Christmas. Ian:
“Family matters to the Briscoes.” Johnson: “Family matters?
Urkel wouldn’t even hang out with those two!” Ian: “Well Laura
would.” And that’s why I smile at Ian Riccaboni’s commentary.

The nerve hold has Walters in trouble and a chokeslam into a
cutter (cool) puts Walters down again. That makes everything
break down and we hit the parade of secondary finishers.
Walters triangle chokes Williams but Bruiser breaks it up with
a frog splash. PCO runs Draper over and finishes with the
PCOsault at 17:31.

Rating: B-. This was the usual fun, completely irrelevant and



entertaining match that we always get out of the Christmas
special. You don’t need to do anything more than have a laid
back match here but there are enough people to set up some
interesting matchups. It’s a fun tradition and they did well
with it here so nice job.

Overall Rating: C+. It’s a Christmas special so it isn’t the
kind of show you can complain about all that much. The main
event was fun and the opener was fine (annoying visuals aside)
and….well what else are you wanting on a show like this? They
always take a break around Christmas and this was perfectly
acceptable all around.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2004 Monday Night Raw
Reviews (also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out
the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2019/08/26/new-book-and-e-book-k
bs-complete-2004-monday-night-raw-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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